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Regional Connector Hosts Briefing 

The Regional Connector project team hosted a briefing for staff of various elected officials today. In anticipation of the scheduled public hearings, attendees were provided a brief overview of the project and history, a review of the alternatives considered in the Draft Environmental Impact Statement/Report (EIS/R) and some key project findings that are included in the Draft EIS/R. The goal of the briefing was to provide the staff members with important project information and answer any questions they had.

Media Alert on Deputy CEO’s Visit to China 

The Beijing bureau chief of USA Today interviewed Deputy CEO Paul Taylor about his recent visit to China at the invitation of the Chinese Academy of Transportation Sciences and Ministry of Transport. The interview focused on a memorandum of cooperation with Metro proposed by the Beijing Municipal Commission of Transport. Bilateral cooperation is proposed in these areas: expanding transportation capacity, travel demand management, parking management, modeling and institutional arrangements for managing congestion; cooperative efforts would include communication and exchange of site visits at various levels in each organization and joint projects on technical and management topics. The reporter was told staff would be bringing the proposed memorandum to the Board of Directors for approval this fall. 

Metro Orange Line Extension Construction Notice

The construction notice is regarding the excavation of boring pits to facilitate the undergrounding of the utilities on Lassen Street between Owensmouth Avenue and Canoga Avenue. The work is anticipated to begin Friday, September 10, 2010. Traffic lanes will be reconfigured in support of a new bore pit location at the center of Lassen Street. After the lanes have been reconfigured, the contractor will begin the boring pit work, which is anticipated to last until mid-October.

WHAT TO EXPECT:

· Traffic traveling eastbound on Lassen will not be able to make left turn onto Remmet Avenue.  

· Traffic traveling southbound on Remmet Avenue will not be able to make a left turn onto Lassen Street.

· Traffic traveling westbound on Lassen Street will not be able to make left turn onto the businesses located on the southeast corner of Lassen Street and Owensmouth Avenue. However, the entrance on Owensmouth Aveune will remain open.

Adjustments to I-405 Construction Schedule for September 8, 2010

In order to accommodate evening traffic traveling to Rosh Hashanah services in the area around Skirball Center Drive, the I-405 project team has worked to adjust the closures for tonight, September 8, 2010. The closures around Skirball Center Drive are now as follows:
 
· The northbound and southbound Skirball on-ramps will remain open all night 

· The southbound Skirball off-ramp will close at 1:00 a.m. 

· The northbound Skirball off-ramp will close at 9:30 p.m.
· The Skirball Bridge will have all lanes of traffic maintained until 1:00 a.m.
· The #5 northbound freeway lane near the Skirball Bridge will close at 10:00 p.m. 

· The #4 northbound freeway lane near the Skirball Bridge will close at 11:00 p.m. 
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